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1.
Summary
1.1
  This report updates Members on schemes in the District Council’s Car Parking Bay Programme.

2.
Details

2.1   The Physical Environmental Review Panel at their meeting of 31 July 2002 resolved (Minute PE.RP23/02 refers) that: -


(i)
that a letter be sent to the Ward Councillors enclosing a list of the locations relevant to their particular ward and asking them to identify any roads that can be deleted from the list; and


(ii)
that officers be requested to investigate other methods of solving the District's parking problems such as the use of grasscrete and dropped kerbs.

2.2 This action was completed and a review of the parking bay programme was undertaken.  The sites were assessed for practicality and need and the programme was revised accordingly.

2.3 A copy of the programme and status of the sites is attached at Appendices No. 1 to 4.

2.4 All the locations have been evaluated by the Council’s consultant and found to be practical.  The schemes should be implemented in priority order, subject to finance, before the end of the next financial year.  A number of locations were found, on examination, to be impractical. 

2.5 The Capital programme for 2005/06 has allocated £125,000 to the programme.  Any outstanding schemes will be implemented in 2005/06 in strict rotation, in strict rotation, subject to funding.  

2.6 It is recommended that the Executive Committee be requested to resolve to seek planning permission for the remaining practical outstanding locations in the programme, in order that a smooth programme of implementation can be achieved.

2.7 A brief note is made alongside the scheme if the consultant has indicated that car parking bays are impractical, as detailed in Appendix … Ward Members will be contacted for their views on the need for parking provision to these locations and any possible alternative solutions.   The County Council has advised that parking bays half on and half off the carriageway are not appropriate.  

2.8 A number of locations have also been deleted from the programme where the initial examination by the Council confirmed that the installation of bays was impractical or unnecessary.  Generally these locations are in town centres where there is no scope for bays or where sufficient off-street parking exists within the curtilage of dwellings.  These are detailed in Appendix 4.

2.9 It is proposed that the Council’s consultants evaluate any alternative suggestions by Members for the sites in Appendix No 1 and report back on feasibility, prior to any further action.

3.
Options/Reasons for Recommendation
3.1
The recommendation is required to validate the requisite planning applications for the remaining locations in the car parking bay programme.    
4.
Policy/Budget Implications
4.1
The programme is funded from the Council’s Capital Programme with various levels of funding each year.  As the Council has no in-house engineers, consultants are employed to draw up schemes, where appropriate seek planning permission, tender and oversee the implementation of the bays.  
  5.
Equal Opportunities, Staffing, Community Safety, Customer Services Centre, and Website Implications
  5.1
None specific.

6.
Financial Implications
6.1
  As detailed above. 
7.
Legal Implications
7.1
  The District Council has no legal responsibility to provide off-street parking bays, but does have a legal responsibility, with the Highway Authority (Hertfordshire County Council), to carry out work on the public highway.  

8.
Environmental Implications
8.1
  By the installation of car parking bays the District Council seeks to improve access for emergency vehicles where on-street parking can cause obstruction and to improve the environment for local residents.  

9.
Risk Management Implications

9.1
None specific at this stage.

10.  
Recommendation
10.1             That   progress with the schemes in the car parking bay programme for 2004/05                            

                     be noted.


That following consultation with Members on schemes that the Council’s consultant considers impractical, any alternative proposals be considered by this Panel and funded from funding from the Highways Improvement Budget in 2006/07, subject to capital funding being available.

10.2              To Executive Committee: -

That the Executive Committee should resolve to seek planning permission for appropriate locations within the outstanding car parking bay programme for implementation in 2005/06 and 2006/07, subject to Capital funding being available.  


Background Papers


  DLE car parking bay programme files.  
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The recommendations contained in this report DO NOT constitute a KEY DECISION. 

APPENDICES / ATTACHMENTS

  Appendices No 1 to 4 – Car Parking Bay Programme and status reports. 
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